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Date: 22/03/2019

Deputy Louise O'Reilly TD
Dail Eireann

Leinster House

Dublin 2

PQ 11622/19 To ask the Minister for Health the status of the review undertaken by the national ACS
working group of all PPCI and PCI centres nationally to assess strengths and weaknesses and steps
necessary to maintain the ORS protocol and to introduce a NSTE-ACS protocol; the resources
needed to implement the recommendations arising from it; and if he will make a statement on the
matter.

Dear Deputy O'Reilly,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above
Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. | have examined
the matter and the following outlines the position.

Response:

The National Clinical Programme for Acute Coronary Syndrome carried out a review of PPCl and PCI
centers in 2017. The completed report has been forwarded to the Department of Health to inform
their National Review of Specialist Cardiac Services. The National Review of Specialist Cardiac
Services is still on-going and the HSE awaits the publication of its outcome.

| trust this answers your question to your satisfaction

Yours sincerely,

Emma Benton
General Manager

Acute Operations



